
 

Embassy of India 

Manila 

Advisory for all Indians who have registered for return to India 

Regarding Flights to India 

1. Please do not rely on any media/social media/agents for flight information to India. 
2. Please follow information only on Embassy website www.eoimanila.gov.in  and Embassy social 

media. We will shortly put out flight schedules which are still being finalized. 
3. You will be contacted directly via email/cell phone for any update on your status regarding 

flights, purchase of air ticket etc.  so please do not try to contact us on email/phone on such 
matters. 

4. Passengers on the designated flights will be on first come first served basis – those who have 
registered on our website earlier will be assisted earlier. 

5. To begin with, flights will only cater to Indians stranded in Manila since those in other parts of 
the Philippines cannot reach Manila until the internal travel restrictions are lifted.  

6. Purchase of air tickets will be online and those on the passenger manifest for a particular flight 
will be contacted directly with a link for ticket purchase on email/cellphone.  

7. Embassy will post further details about where and when to report for those on the passenger 
manifest. 

 

Regarding Quarantine 

All those returning to India will have to undergo a 14-day mandatory quarantine at a facility 
designated by the State Government where the aircraft will land and this will be on payment 
basis. Cost of quarantine and mode of payment will be intimated by respective state 
governments. 

 
Regarding Expiring Student Visas 

 
Embassy will take up with local authorities the question of the modalities of visas for return of 
Students with expired student visas. However such decisions are the prerogative of the 
Government of the Philippines and the Embassy is unable to give any assurances in this regard. 
Please also check earlier advisory on our website for information on such issues. 
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